Park Advisory Commission

Meeting Minutes
November 29, 2017 ● 5:30 p.m.

Meeting Room A

Members Present:  Sue Arnold, Ken Kwantes, Larry Thomas, Susan Wrassman and Andrew Meggitt

Others Present:  Floyd Jernigan, Kristy Rich, Stan Busch, Tom Sager and Alyson Cowan.
1. Call to Order

· Mr. Thomas called the meeting to order at 5:35 p.m.

2. Approval of Minutes

· Minutes of the August 23, 2017 meeting were reviewed. A motion was made by Ken Kwantes to approve the minutes. Andrew Meggitt seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

3. Review of Financials

· Park Director Floyd Jernigan presented the Park financials for October. He also reported department numbers will come from City Hall and the InCode system. Board members asked Mr. Jernigan to continue to present the financials on a quarterly basis. Mr. Thomas asked for a fiscal year-end report (which would be unaudited).
· In 2017, the rates for SplashZone were increased, which in turn increased revenue. In 2018, the plan is to increase the rental rates. There was a very large leak (100,000 gallons a month estimated). Once fixed, expenses went down. There is a need to do something to have a "wow" feature. One that staff has looked at was a recirculating water feature. A small splash pad would cost $100,000. There is only $30,000 in this year’s budget. Other ideas include to eliminate the sand area and consider a climbing wall and blow up features. A motion was made by Ken Kwantes to approve the Park financials. Andrew Meggitt seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

4. Old Business

· Larry May Playground dedication was held October 16. There were approximately 50 people in attendance, including several family members. The stone sign at the park entrance is the first sign of such that staff plan to use to replace all of the wooden signs in the parks system.
· The tennis courts had some gullies that surfaced after McConnell & Associates completed the initial work. They did come and fix everything.

· Rolla High School is in the beginning stages of building the sunshade shelters at the tennis courts. The school gave $15,000 for the entire renovation project for the courts.

· There is $50,000 budgeted for new restrooms at Green Acres. Unfortunately the renderings for the pre-fab restrooms are over $100,000. Staff will be talking to the school about building the restroom. A decision also needs to be made on which route to go with the restroom at Buehler.

· A public meeting will be held to discuss options for Ridgeview Park since the Highway 72 extensions will go through the park. Options for the park include a multipurpose field, basketball court and a playground. The input from the open meeting will be used to determine what to put in the park. Staff is hopeful to use TDD money to pay for the improvements.

· The outfield fence on Kimmel Field needs to be replaced. There is $20,000 budgeted to have it replaced.

· The chip and seal at Ber Juan Sportsplex and the pavilion have been put on hold because the county's chip/seal machine is down. The cost of the project will be $9,984 and it is hopeful to have it complete before things start at the Complex in the spring.

· The parking lot at Buehler is complete. The sewer line is done. A new 8-inch water line starting at the park sign will need to be put in. Staff is hopeful to start the work January 8. Dig Rite will need to come locate underground utilities. Staff is waiting on RMU to install a new line that will serve the area in the new road area and at that point, will be able to tie-in.
· Alyson Cowan reported the Dog Park committee raised $7,200 at the event it held at Buehler Park November 4. To date, the committee has raised $10,851. There is another fundraising event scheduled for November 30 at Imo's.

6.
New Business

· Mr. Jernigan gave an update on the Park Land Fee. A developer has asked for a waiver of the $36,000 park land dedication fee for his construction project on the old McCutchen farm property. The new subdivision would be a gated community which would include a dog park and a playground. City Council voted 8-4 against the waiver, but there was enough discussion that Mr. Jernigan anticipated council will revisit the ordinance. Mr. Kwantes made a motion to send a letter to Mr. Butz and to Mayor Magdits expressing that the Park board is against changing the Park Land Dedication ordinance. Andrew Meggitt seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

· Recreation Manager Kristy Rich presented for discussion possible fee increases for athletic field use for practices, games and tournaments. The board suggested not charging youth for practices or games, but both youth and adults would pay the same fees for weekend tournaments. Ken Kwantes made a motion to move forward on increasing the field fee, with the fees to be implemented once partner organizations were informed and had a chance to provide feedback in the discussion and that contract agreements were reached with those partnering organizations. Member Andrew Meggitt requested that staff contact and initiate discussions with all partner groups, including youth, to forge an understanding of the financial impact and mutual benefit for all parties. Such a plan is to be presented first to the City Administrator and the mayor. Sue Arnold seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

· Ms. Rich presented beverage bids from Pepsi and Coke which were opened November 15. Pepsi was the low bidder and staff recommended accepting their bid. Ken Kwantes made a motion to accept Pepsi as the low beverage bidder. Sue Arnold seconded and the motion carried unanimously. 

· Mr. Jernigan reviewed the nine playground bids that were received and opened November 15 for Green Acres Park. There were four bids that did not meet specs. Staff's recommendation is to accept the bid from Playscapes. Andrew Meggitt made a motion to recommend to council to accept the bid from Playscapes Play & Park Structures. Sue Arnold seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

· The next Park Board meeting will be at 5:30 p.m. Wednesday, January 24.

7.
Citizen Comments

· None

8.
Adjournment

· Andrew Meggitt made a motion to adjourn and Sue Arnold seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Kristy Rich, Recreation Manager, prepared the minutes.  
